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Francestown Police Department  
Post Office Box 5 - 15 New Boston Road 

Francestown New Hampshire 03043  
 

603-547-6850 

Police Log 

 
5/20/2020 – 6/23/2020 

 
1.    On 5/20/2020 at 1115 hours, police responded to a complaint of stray canines in the 

area of Greenfield Road. 

2. On 5/21/2020 at 0450 hours, police responded to a parking complaint on Mount 

Crotched Drive.       

3. On 5/22/2020 at 1032 hours, police responded to a residence on Pleasant Pond Road, 

for a check the welfare call. The person was fine upon arrival. 

4. On 5/22/2020 at 1633 hours, police assisted Francestown Fire Department for a 

reported brush fire on Russell Station Road. 

5. On 5/26/20 at 1806 hours, Francestown Police responded to the Pleasant Pond area, 

for a report of 2 stray dogs. 

6. On 5/29/20 at 0917 hours, police responded to the Dennison Pond Road area, for a 

report of a vehicle blocking the roadway. The vehicle was gone upon arrival. 

7. On 6/3/20 at 1408 hours, police responded to the Pleasant Pond Road area, for a 

report of 2 stray canines. The owner was later located and advised to restrain his 

dogs. 

8. On 6/6/20 at 0957 hours, police responded to 2
nd

 NH Turnpike by Wilson Hill Road, 

for a reported suspicious vehicle. Upon checking with the driver, all was fine. 

9. On 6/6/2020 at 1141 hours, police responded to the area of Mountain Road, for a 

stray cow. The animal was gone on arrival. 

10. On 6/7/2020 at 1426 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of Journeys 

End Road, for a tree on wires. Eversource was notified and responded. 

11. On 6/12/2020 at 1210 hours, police spoke with a resident of Scoby Road, regarding 

child custody issues.  

12. On 6/14/2020 at 0929 hours, police responded to a past tense report of a vehicle that 

had gone off the road into a ditch, along Russell Station Road. The vehicle was gone 

upon arrival. 

13. On 6/23/2020 at 1554 hours, Francestown police responded to a residence on 2
nd

 NH 

Turnpike (N) for service of paperwork. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chief Michael Dowd 


